
 

 

'Head' Lines - Friday 15th December 

Headteacher's welcome - Friday 15th December  

 



 

 

Dear Parent and Carer 

  

As this term draws to a close and we are reaching the end of 2023, I would like to thank you for all 

the support you have given to the school over the last year. 

The last day of term is Friday 22nd December 2023 and students will leave the school to go home 

at 12.30pm. Normal school uniform will be required on the last day of term please.  

On the last day, students have an opportunity for ‘brunch’ at an extended break time, having the 

chance to eat before they come home. It is important to note that 

there will be no school buses when students leave school at 12.30pm, as the bus companies cannot 

move the schedule unfortunately.   

Can I ask please, that arrangements for travel to home have been made in advance. If any 

student cannot travel home, I am more than happy for them to stay in school until the normal finishi

ng time of 3.25pm. 

(Please let the school know if this is required for your child). 

 As Headteacher I wanted to take some time to also celebrate the wonderful achievements of the 

students and staff this year. Our students made fantastic progress in their GCSEs this summer. They 

achieved better progress than all the other non-selective schools in the local authority, plus Neston 

again and the boy’s progress is on a par with the three Boys’ Grammar schools.   

This was as a result of the hard work of staff in the school, and more importantly, by yet another 

brilliant group of students who worked very hard to achieve the results that they 

deserved; congratulations to all of them again, but also to you.  You set the tone and conditions for 

success; thank you. 

 So many in our community represent the very best of us and that gives me faith in the future, thank 

you. The overwhelming majority of the students have again shown themselves to be a credit to 

both  you and their school. They conduct themselves in a mature manner, are generous and 

considerate, and these are key 

qualities in making life successful. GCSEs are only one measurement, and we are fortunate to 

work with some really lovely young people, who consistently demonstrate their positive values and 

outlook on life.  Once again, I want to take this opportunity to tell you, the staff and the students in 

the school, how proud I am to work here.   



This year we have continued to focus on the wider life of school, as it is the whole experience which 

builds character, not just the academic studies. 

Students in the school have continued to benefit from a wide range of extra-

curricular activities that have enriched their learning and add to their school experience.  

I believe passionately that students who participate in, and contribute to, the wider life of the school, 

enjoy school more and take more from their school experience. Our extra-

curricular and cultural activities over the past year have included: Year 11 Prom at Thornton 

Hall, visit to Spain, a history trip to Berlin, our Christmas musical showcase, university 

trips, Year 7 Residential, Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme at Bronze and Silver, theatre trips, book 

fairs, library and science competitions, visits by authors and touring theatre groups and a 

wide range of sports fixtures, and success. Current Year 8 boys won the plate competition at 

Birkenhead Park Rugby Club early this year and current Year 9 boys football team won the 

Merseyside Cup, followed up by Secondary Team of the Year in Wirral. Congratulations to all the 

pupils who represented the school across this year. 

 

We will finish the school term on Friday 22nd December with Pensby’s Got Talent and we are so 

proud of all the students who have auditioned and those that also made it to the final. This event 

truly encapsulates Pensby as the students are always so supportive of each other, and genuinely love 

and appreciate the event.  

Thank you to the staff who so generously give their time to make this event a possibility each year.  

Please remember that the new term starts on Monday 8th January 2024  at 8.40am. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and all your family a happy Christmas and New Year. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr K Flanagan 

Headteacher 

Useful Information  

Term dates 2023-24 

Key diary dates 

For the Parent Governor nomination letter and form please go to: Letters home 

School uniform policy 

Employment opportunities at Pensby High School 

Pensby Parent Voice: Pensby Parent Voice (office.com)  

PLEASE NOTE THIS CLOSES TODAY (FRIDAY 15th) 

https://www.pensbyhighschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/Term-Dates-2023-24.pdf
https://www.pensbyhighschool.org/events/
https://www.pensbyhighschool.org/news/communication-with-parents/
https://www.pensbyhighschool.org/parents/uniform-information/
https://www.pensbyhighschool.org/about-us/vacancies/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=vNYRPidMlkaKp_BnFqvJAsrYr5ORwDxKn8W7Vlj9JDhURUpHT04yTkpOUFpUS1FDRkQyMURTTUZNTy4u


We are here to help 

 

There's no excuse for abuse 

Pensby High School is built upon positive relationships and this is a major contributory factor as to 

why our outcomes are higher than many other schools across the region. 

While most interactions with parents are positive, there are a small groups of parents “willing to be 

abusive towards school staff". 

This is a national problem, not exclusively relating to education. Walk into your local medical centre 

or to the local supermarket, you will see messages stating that 'abuse will not be tolerated'.  

It is evident that people working in public facing roles have reported that they have seen a “seismic 

shift in attitudes” towards them during and since the pandemic. 



However, schools across the United Kingdom are reporting that incidents of poor behaviour at the 

school gates has risen by more than a quarter since 2020. 

Data from recent surveys show the proportion of school staff who reported verbal abuse from 

parents or carers has risen from 28 per cent in 2020 to 36 per cent this year. 

Furthermore, it seems that teaching and non-teaching staff have seen an increase in irrational, 

confrontational, unreasonable behaviour and expectations” from parents and carers, leading to 

“rising vexatious complaints”. 

All we ask is that you as parents, guardians and carers support us. We are here to improve the lives 

of the young people. Whilst we are not completely fallible, we do get things wrong as a school and 

when we do we will hold our hands up and say sorry.  

 

1 - There's no excuse for abuse 



Attendance Matters 

 

As we draw ever closer towards the end of term, attendance matters more than ever. Lessons will 

continue as normal with staff working hard to complete programmes of study with lessons going on 

as normal. 

For example, Year 11 students will continue to work through mock examinations reviews. The aim is 

to review, analyse and improve pupil performance to make continual progress and to achieve their 

goals. 



Punctuality  

 

Good punctuality at school is essential for students to achieve their full educational potential. It is 

also vital for students to form good habits for later life. Punctuality records form part of references 

passed onto employers and Further / Higher Education establishments. 

All students are expected to arrive punctually for school in the morning and to arrive punctually for 

each lesson.  A register is taken at the start of the day and during each lesson.   



Students arriving late are recorded as thus on the register, along with how many minutes late they 

are. 

We place a strong emphasis on good punctuality; we support this by:- 

• Giving sanctions to students who arrive late to school or lessons. 

• Informing parents, by automated call, if their child arrives late for school. 

• Awarding rewards where all students have arrived punctually over a period of time. 

• Senior staff on the gates  

• Sending attendance records home to parents each term so that parents can monitor any 

lateness. 

• Addressing issues of poor time keeping with individual students and their parents.= 

Parents’/Carers' Support for Good Punctuality 

We would ask parents to support us in maintaining good punctuality by:- 

• Ensuring that their children get up in plenty of time to be ready and prepared for school.  

• Ensuring their child has organised their bag and equipment the night before so that this does 

not delay departure in the morning. 

• Discussing any issues of lateness to ensure this does not become a habit. 

• Monitoring their child’s attendance record when it is sent home and looking for patterns of 

lateness. 



5 on a Friday 

 

Celebrating success here at Pensby High School  

Congratulations to the following students across the year groups for featuring in our rewards 

leaderboard and receiving nominations for a 'shout out' from teaching staff including their Heads of 

year. 

Well done! 

Year 11 

1. Hannah Lyons 

2. Niamh Lawton 

3. Ellie Rose Dawson 

4. Leo Webster 

5. James Tully 

Embed://<iframe src="https://giphy.com/embed/v5NFDWRwoyqMGfLlPG" width="480" 

height="480" frameBorder="0" class="giphy-embed" allowFullScreen></iframe><p><a 

href="https://giphy.com/gifs/amazing-you-rock-that-is-awesome-v5NFDWRwoyqMGfLlPG">via 

GIPHY</a></p> 



Year 11 - Class of 2023  

 

 

 



 

 

This week we have had the Year 11 Class of 23 return back to Pensby High to collect GCSE 

certificates. It was great to hear their stories since they have left.  

GCSE certificates are available to be collected from reception until 19th January 2024. 



Christmas Show 2023 

 

On Tuesday 12th December, we had a festive evening of drama and music. The Pensby High School 

community turned out in force to our sold out, "Christmas Showcase 2023". Students from across all 

year groups performed scenes, dances, songs and even poetry they had written themselves. Nathan 

and Jack from Y10 took control of the technical aspects of the sound whilst Reem in Y8 reprised her 

role as lighting technician. The tech team were ably supported by former Pensby student Luke who is 

now studying technical theatre at college. 

The DT department hosted a Christmas market in the entrance hall with home baked mince pies, 

mulled wine and Christmas tree decorations. Thank you to FOPHS for their support always and to all 

members of staff who enabled the showcase to take place. All students were full of energy and 

festive enthusiasm; a wonderful night was had by all.   



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Christmas Attendance Draw Countdown 

 

At Pensby High School, excellent school attendance is one of our top priorities. We are keen to 

encourage all pupils to take advantage of every teaching and learning opportunity available to them 

at the school, and in order for that to happen it is important they are here. 

This week, all pupils from Years 7-11 were given an Attendance Draw Card. The draw card (started on 

Tuesday 12th December) will be signed by their form tutor during morning registration and again 



during afternoon Pastoral time. This process continues until the last day of term; Friday 22nd 

December 2023. 

On the last day of term students who have 100% attendance between Tuesday 12th December - 

Friday 22nd December will go into the prize draw to win goodies from chocolates to Amazon 

vouchers. 

The aim is to maintain the excellent levels of attendance right the way through to the end of term 

and is an initiative that has been well received by students and parents.  

Please note that we take into medical appointments into consideration. 

 

Spelling Bee 

As part of our ongoing commitment to promoting literacy at Pensby, ten Year 7 students were chosen 

to take part in a Spelling Bee competition. Students were given ten tricky spellings per round, and 

the winners progressed to the final. This term the winners were: - 

Gold winner: Archie Carney 

Silver winner: Austin Harvey 

Bronze winner:  Charlotte Millensted 

All participants tried really hard to learn their spellings, so all participants received a gargantuan bar 

of chocolate! The bronze, silver, and gold winners received book vouchers too, just in time for 

Christmas! 



 

 

Christopher Salmon Poetry Competition - 'Dream' 

The Christopher Salmon Foundation, in conjunction with Wirral Poetry Festival and Wirral Libraries, 

will be launching the next Christopher Salmon Poetry Competition, in January 2024. 

 

The theme for this year’s competition is Dream. The competition is open to entrants under 19 years 

of age, being educated in Wirral. A £100 Prize will be awarded to the winner of each of the five age 

categories. We have had several winners over the years here at Pensby High! 



In Christopher’s memory the family set up the foundation and started the poetry competition with 

the aim of encouraging young people to express themselves through poetry. They tell us that over 

the last 14 years the quality of the entries they received has been phenomenal and it has been so 

heart-warming to see the fabulous work of such talented young poets in Wirral. 

If anyone would like to enter, please hand in your poems to Mrs Dufton in the library or to any of 

your English teachers. 

Christmas Reading 

The most borrowed books from the school library this year have been Manga books - they're quick to 

read and come in box sets, so students like to work their way through them. Also graphic novels, 

illustrated books and football biographies continue to prove popular, especially with reluctant 

readers. Horror and murder mystery are still one of our students' favourite genres but there are also 

some modern classics like Harry Potter and The Hunger Games which are borrowed time and time 

again! 

We hope this tree will inspire you to keep reading over the holiday and into the new year. Many of 

these books would make great gifts.  

 

British Sign Language Club 

This week in BSL we learnt how to sign words related to Christmas. This was so students can use their 

signing knowledge over the Christmas holidays. 



 



 



 



 



Period Poverty 

 

The Department for Education runs a period product scheme which provides free period products to 

girls and women in their place of study. Period products should be available for all who need them, 

when they need them, so they can access education. Having periods should not be a barrier to 

education for anyone.  

Girls, women, and pupils and students who identify as non-binary or transgender, who have periods 

may all need to access this scheme. All pupils and students in schools and 16 to 19 organisations 

should be able to access period products if they need them.  

This may include, for example, where individuals:  

• have forgotten or run out of products at their school or college  

• cannot afford products  

• have come on their period unexpectedly  

We have a large supply of sanitary towels, tampons and period underwear in school that is available 

to any of our students who request them and we regularly issue full packs of period products to 

students.   

Students know that they can ask their form tutor, at the SSC or they can come to A4 and ask me for 

them. We encourage period positivity around school with an awareness campaign and talk openly 

about them. Having periods is a fact of life for half the population and we encourage boys to be 

supportive and understanding.   



We would be happy to pass on a box of sanitary towels to families who are on free school meals or 

need them due to the increased cost of living. 

Please email your child’s head of year if your family need them.    

  

Kind regards  

  

Mrs Teare   

Head of PSHE  

Christmas Toy Appeal 

 

A big thank you to all the parents, carers, students and staff who have brought gifts in for Cash for 

Kids Mission Christmas. We have 50 gifts that will go to children who would otherwise have nothing 

on Christmas day. 

If you are still wanting to donate a new, unwrapped gift you can do so until Monday 19th December, 

this is the date they will be dropped off at a collection point. 

Here is a link to the Mission Christmas website for more information: 

https://planetradio.co.uk/city/charity/events/mission-christmas-2023-liverpool/    

Thank you again, 

Miss Simons" 

 

 

https://planetradio.co.uk/city/charity/events/mission-christmas-2023-liverpool/


 

 

 



Pensby's Got Talent 

 

 

CAST WILL PERFORM THE SHOW THREE TIMES ON THE LAST MORNING ON THE LAST DAY BEFORE 

CHRISTMAS FRIDAY 22ND DECEMBER 2023 

Max of 2 acts can get through per form (forms decide this week) to the Auditions stage  



REMEMBER TALENT CAN BE ALMOST ANYTHING,  

TOP PRIZES FOR 1ST PLACE, 2ND PLACE AND 3RD PLACE.  

REMEMBER,  

TALENT CAN BE ALMOST ANYTHING, SINGING, RAP, BANDS, MUSICAL, POP, ROCK...STAND UP 

COMEDY, PLAYING AND INSTRUMENT, COMEDY SKETCH.... DANCING (individual or group) classic or 

modern...STREET DANCE.....BEATBOX....DJ SKILLS......PUPPET 

SHOW.....BREAKDANCE...JUGGLING....AND MORE! 

 



Help and support at Christmas 

 



 



 



 



GCSE Pod 

 

 

 

GCSEPod is a digital learning platform with over 6000, short videos known as 'Pods' which are 

designed to help support students with specific, tailored information. GCSEPod uses scientifically 

proven learning techniques to engage students in a way that builds confidence and resilience 

encouraging them to work smarter, not harder. Another feature includes 'Check and Challenge' 

where pupils can test their knowledge and understanding through mulitple choice questions. 

GCSEPod is compatible with all smart phones, this means students can download Pods to their 

phones and can access them at any time. GCSEPod is proven to help students achieve one grade 

higher on average than non-users.  

Providing the highest-quality content and assessment the platform helps students achieve more. 

GCSE Pod are trusted by over 1,700 subscribing schools. 

They provide content for GCSE/IGCSE, Resits, Scotland, Northern 

Ireland, Wales, International and Functional Skills 

https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/gcse/?utm_source=website_migration&utm_medium=cms_redirect&utm_campaign=GCSEPod_migration
https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/resists/?utm_source=website_migration&utm_medium=cms_redirect&utm_campaign=GCSEPod_migration
https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/sqa/
https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/gcse/?utm_source=website_migration&utm_medium=cms_redirect&utm_campaign=GCSEPod_migration
https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/gcse/?utm_source=website_migration&utm_medium=cms_redirect&utm_campaign=GCSEPod_migration
https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/gcse/?utm_source=website_migration&utm_medium=cms_redirect&utm_campaign=GCSEPod_migration
https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/international/?utm_source=website_migration&utm_medium=cms_redirect&utm_campaign=GCSEPod_migration
https://www.theaccessgroup.com/en-gb/education/software/education-resources/functional-skills/?utm_source=website_migration&utm_medium=cms_redirect&utm_campaign=GCSEPod_migration
https://youtu.be/wLIVZCfj00s


 

 



 

 



LGBTQ+ Support - Pride Action Team 

 

 

Pensby High School is an inclusive environment and all students, staff, parents and visitors should 

feel welcome and supported.  The award focuses on positive LGBT+, (lesbian, gay, bisexual, trans, 

plus other related identities), inclusion and visibility. 

Our School Governors are in full support of the award and the inclusive practices we have at Pensby 

High School. 

We will often promote activities within the community and for students through the newsletter 

however we understand that you may want to explore LGBTQ+ identities further. If you are seeking 

additional information, advice or support then please follow the links below. 

Pride Action 

We run an inclusive Pride Action Team in school regularly that is open to all students. Details are 

published regularly via form notices. This is a safe space for students to self organise as well as seek 



out further support if required. Previously the group has run social events and coordinated whole 

school form activities. 

 

Pride action team put up this display and posed this question for class discussion: 

What can schools do to raise awareness and support for trans pupils? 

LGBTQ+ Resources 

Stonewall Young Futures 

Helpful advice and information. If you need to talk to someone, you can also call the Stonewall 

information service on 08000 50 20 20. 

 

 

 

The Proud Trust 

The Proud Trust are a charity who support LGBT+ youth. They have lots of help and advice for young 

people on their website. 

 

 

 

LGBT Foundation  

LGBT Foundation is a national charity delivering advice, support and information services to lesbian, 

gay, bisexual and trans (LGBT) communities. 

 

 

https://www.stonewall.org.uk/young-futures
http://www.theproudtrust.org/for-young-people
http://lgbt.foundation/


 

Trans & Gender Diverse Resources 

Mermaids 

Mermaids work with young people who feel at odds with the gender they have been assigned. They 

also work with parents and carers of young people going through these feelings. 

As well as reading information on their website, you can also call the Mermaids helpline on 0344 334 

0550 (Monday-Friday, 9am-9pm) if you’d prefer to talk to someone. Mermaids also operates an 

emergency text service – if you need help now, text ‘Mermaids’ to 85258. 

 

 

 

Gendered Intelligence 

Gendered Intelligence runs projects for young people who identify as trans. 

Their Knowledge is Power resource is a great place to start educating yourself about trans people and 

trans issues. They also have information for parents and families, as well as for adults who work with 

young people (such as teachers and youth workers). 

https://www.mermaidsuk.org.uk/
http://genderedintelligence.co.uk/
http://genderedintelligence.co.uk/projects/kip
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